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To Whom It May Concern,
My name is Addison Verrill, and I live in the town of Pittsfield. I am currently a 
first-year student at Dartmouth College in Hanover, New Hampshire. I am testifying 
in support of LD-1121.
My grandfather never changed my mother’s diaper. His father had never changed his. 
In fact, my mother was toilet trained within two days when my grandmother went to 
work after my grandfather’s union went on strike. He refused to change her diapers, 
despite the fact that he was, for that period, a stay-at-home dad. That was in the late 
‘70’s. Years have passed, and times have thankfully changed. This is no longer the 
reality. My father stayed home with my sister in her infancy while my mother 
worked. He learned to change diapers. He changed mine as well. The new reality is 
that both partners in a new family contribute to basic childcare, and that includes 
changing diapers. 
However, public infrastructure does not reflect this reality. Public places often only 
have changing stations in the women’s restroom or in a family restroom (if they have 
one), and not all places have such facilities. If a father is out with a baby, or maybe 
multiple babies, where can they change diapers?
Even if a mother or grandmother is with them, this lack of changing stations in all 
bathrooms promotes the inequitable distribution of childcare between parents, 
supporting the idea that the mother is the caregiver and the father need not worry 
themselves about such things. However supportive of equality the men in our society 
may be, they are forced to hand the baby off to their partner to change diapers because
they do not have the facilities to do it themselves. While it may seem like a very small
thing, this is a very important step in order to work toward a fair society in our state. 
Although this bill would not mandate changing stations in all public places, putting 
them in state buildings would set a strong tone to move toward a more balanced 
division in childcare and create a precedent for businesses around the state to follow 
the example of the legislature.
I appreciate your consideration of LD-1121, and I hope that you will support this bill 
as it advances the goals of equity. Thank you. 


